
[image: image1]
Metropolitan King County Council
Government Accountability and Oversight Committee
Staff Report

	Agenda item No:
8
Ordinance No:
2009-0202

	Date:
April 7, 2008
Prepared by:
Mike Alvine



SUBJECT

A MOTION affirming King County's commitment to fair, open and competitive procurement practices.
SUMMARY

Proposed Motion 2009-0202 requests the Executive to examine current County code and practices used for the procurement of goods and services in order to identify actions that can be taken to make the County’s procurement decisions more transparent.  The Executive is asked to report his findings and recommendations to the Council by July 17, 2009.  
Background 

County procurement code allows two processes for purchasing goods and services. One process is an Invitation to Bid. Under this process, the lowest, responsive, responsible bidder must get the contract. The other process is a Request for Proposal (RFP).  Under this process price is only one of several factors the County code allows to be considered in awarding a contract. Additional factors include, but are not limited to, expertise, the ability to conduct e-commerce and small business status. An RFP process also allows the County to negotiate the terms and conditions of the contract.
King County recently awarded a contract for office supplies through an RFP process. The successful proposer was Keeny’s Office Plus, located in Redmond. Keeney’s proposal appeared to offer the highest price before the evaluation process began, which allows for consideration of other factors in addition to price as noted earlier. 
Following award of the contract, an individual who did not respond to the proposal filed a complaint with the Ombudsman. This matter also received public attention when it appeared in an article in the Seattle Post-Intelligencer. The article indicated a level of confusion about the proposals but did not clarify that the procurement process was an RFP, not an Invitation to Bid. 
Analysis of Current Mechanisms for Transparency
The procurement website is the Executive branch’s primary means of providing transparency to bidders and to the public. In addition, it is possible to get more detailed decision criteria and ranking information not posted on the website by contacting the buyer for the solicitation. The County’s procurement website appears well designed and simple to navigate. It is easy to find solicitations (bid opportunities), the status of solicitations (open, closed, awarded, or cancelled), which firms expressed interest in the solicitation, which firms actually submitted a bid or proposal and which firm was awarded a contract. All of this information is on the procurement website.
For greater detail, any member of the public or any bidder can contact the buyer listed on the solicitation and get copies of the detailed ranking forms used to award a particular contract. While this information is not posted on the website due to the large volume of contracts and bids awarded each year – approximately 20,000 –it is available. Executive staff indicate an interest in continuing to make the procurement process more transparent. This is consistent with the intent of the subject motion.
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· David Leach, Manager, Procurement Services, DES, King County
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